Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
March 20, 2017
Attendees:  Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. David Weindorf, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Scott Burris, Dr. Mike Orth, Prof. Eric Bernard, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the February 20, 2017 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

OTHER

Dr. David Weindorf stated that the national premier for his documentary was held in Washington, DC last week, and they had a packed house.  He was also able to visit with Congressman Jodey Arrington for a few minutes.  He noted that discussion continues with the Riley Memorial Foundation regarding the Unified Message, but there is a lot of uncertainty going forward with the proposed budget cuts for this year.  Dr. Weindorf also announced that CASNR had a couple of nominations submitted for the Global Vision Awards that will be presented in late April.

Professor Bernard reported that applications for admission (undergraduate) are up in Landscape Architecture, as well as international graduate student applications.  They are still struggling with facilities issues, namely air conditioning/heating problems.  LA’s  annual “Wreckshop” was held on March 6th and 7th, which is an event organized for students and alumni to interact and work together in an informal workshop environment.  They had many students and alumni attend.  Also, several students will be working on a joint project with the Museum for Texas Tech’s 100th year anniversary.  They would like to do some outside exhibits about the history of the Llano Estacado landscape.  LA currently has 2 open positions with a total of 2 applicants and hopefully another will be submitted soon.  

Dr. Hequet announced they have 14 applicants for the vegetable position and 3 for the enology position.  He will wait until the end of the month and if there are no additional candidates for the enology position, he will evaluate the current applicants and decide whether to interview those or close the posting and reopen at a later date.  He also noted they have 4 applicants for the plant ecohydrology position.  Dr. Hequet asked about a strategic meeting regarding “Land, Water and Fiber” that was being held today and wondered why he was not invited to attend.  Several of the department chairs also wondered why they had not been included in the meeting.  Dr. Weindorf will make inquiries when he attends.

Dr. Burris reported that all is well in AE&C.  They are in stage 2 of 4 in their building reconstruction.
Dr. Orth stated that AFS has 1 open position in nutrition, and there are currently 7 or 8 applicants.  They plan to evaluate applicants around the first of May.

Dr. Johnson noted that AAEC is doing well and they do not currently have any open positions.

Dr. Wallace indicated NRM is doing well, they have no open positions and nothing new to report.

Dr. Galen Austin stated he has been receiving a few questions regarding grants/proposals from faculty in AFS, AE&C and PSS.  He has and will continue to check for any information regarding USDA grants, and will let people know when anything is posted.

Norman Martin reported the university IT division is switching the college to another server with another new template.  He wasn’t sure how long it would take to go through this process again and try to recover lost photos and information.   

Dr. Fraze announced that the Equestrian Center will dedicate their indoor arena on April 1st, beginning at 12:00 noon, to Dr. Kris Wilson, a former faculty member and coach of the horse judging team, and founder of the TTU Ranch Horse Team.  It will be called the “Kris Wilson Fearless Champion Arena.”  Dr. Fraze also noted that judging contests will be coming up soon and AFS, AE&C, & PSS are heavily involved in those events.
